
Ethan Lewis
Cambridge
LD 1299
Hello,
As you can likely tell by now in this session of the legislature, Mainers are tired of 
gun control. It is not in line with what the citizens are seeking and in a period of time 
where the need for self-defense is more important than ever, how someone stores a 
firearm in their vehicle should not be decided by a government that fails to keep them 
safe to begin with. Furthermore, this law seeks to punish the victims of a crime 
instead of correcting the crime itself and its rising rate. This governmental body 
continues to attempt the degradation of Maine citizens and their constitutional and 
civil rights. If that wasn't enough, you then seek to punish victims, instead of keeping 
the people you are sworn to serve safe from property theft. This is a testament to how 
out of touch you are with what Mainers want from their government. Please oppose 
LD 1299 and don't punish victims of crime.


